March 16, 2012

Ms. Françoise M. Carrier
Chair, Montgomery County Planning Board
Vice Chair, Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission
Montgomery Regional Office
8787 Georgia Avenue
Silver Spring, Maryland 20910

Dear Ms. Carrier:

Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS) hereby submits the Report of the Site Selection Advisory Committee for Bethesda-Chevy Chase Middle School #2 for the mandatory referral process, scheduled for April 9, 2012. MCPS staff provided a briefing regarding the report for the members of the Planning Board on March 15, 2012.

If you have any questions or recommendations concerning the report, please contact Mr. Bruce Crispell, director, Division of Long-range Planning, Department of Facilities Management, at 240-314-4702 or via e-mail at bruce_crispell@mcpsmd.org. We look forward to the mandatory referral review on this important matter.

James Song, Director

Department of Facilities Management

JS:lmt

Attachment

Copy to:

Dr. Starr

Mr. Bowers

Dr. Lacey

Dr. Garran

Mr. Crispell

Ms. Turpin

Mr. Wilson